
Memorandum
Item 9b

TO:  CCSD School Board Members
FROM:  Jackie Hanson, Superintendent
DATE:  April 24, 2025
SUBJECT:  CCSD Board Policy & Administrative Regulation 5131.61 – Drug/Alcohol Testing Policy

The Policy Committee is requesting CCSD School Board guidance on the District’s Drug/Alcohol Testing Policy 
and Administrative Regulation (BP/AR 5131.61).

At present, only two (2) schools in our Region continue student drug testing, Ketchikan and Sitka.  CCSD rarely 
sees positive results, as the same small group of students is tested each cycle.  Although the District remains 
committed to student safety, CCSD has historically allocated $5,500 annually to this program despite limited 
results.  The Draft Projected Budget for FY26 reduces this amount to $2,000

The CCSD Board Policy Committee met on Monday, April 7, 2025 and reviewed the attachments provided with 
this memorandum (BP/AR 5131.61).  After much discussion, the policy committee suggested further, public 
input was necessary.  As a result, the policy and regulation as well as Model AR have been included on this 
month’s Board Agenda for discussion.  

The Policy Committee seeks direction on whether to maintain, revise, or discontinue the policy and regulation 
moving forward.

Suggested Motion:  This is a discussion item only and requires no Board action at this time.


